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LEADS 3.0 INTERFACE REQUIREMENT - NEW SPECIFICATIONS 

 
ANY AGENCIES IMPLEMENTING A NEW INTERFACE TO THE STATE MESSAGE SWITCH MUST CONTACT LEADS 
ADMINISTRATION PRIOR TO ENGAGING IN A PROJECT WITH THEIR CHOSEN VENDOR.  LEADS ADMINISTRATION 
REQUIRES DOCUMENTATION IN ORDER TO ESTABLISH THE INTERFACE IN LEADS.   

IN ADDITION, INTERFACES MUST USE THE UPDATED SPECIFICATIONS FOR LEADS 3.0.  THESE SPECIFICATIONS ARE 
AVAILABLE VIA THE FOLLOWING LINK – HTTPS://ISP.ILLINOIS.GOV/LAWENFORCEMENT/LEADSINTERFACES 

DEVELOPMENT TO THE NEW SPECIFICATIONS AND MESSAGE KEYS ENABLES INTERFACES TO LEVERAGE NEW 
FUNCTIONALITY PROVIDED BY LEADS 3.0. 

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR NEED HELP, PLEASE CONTACT LEADS ADMINISTRATION AT  
ISP.LEADSADM@ILLINOIS.GOV.   
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